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Welcome to the Fall/Winter Newsletter! Happy 
Holidays and New Year! We are pleased to 
announce that we have been granted permission 
to replace Dr. Worzbyt’s position, as he has 
officially retired. Also, we have a “new” addition to 
the Dept., the Digital Counselor Training Facility 
(DCTF). We are very excited about the DCTF and 
will introduce you to this new resource on pages 2 
& 3 of this Newsletter. The initial phase of the 
DCTF was supported by a $78,000 grant develop-
ed by Drs. Dandeneau and Guth. We need to 
generate support from alumni, and other sources 
to develop additional phases of this project. See 
pg. 7 for information about making a “gift”.       
      Our 2

nd
 Monroeville Cohort graduated this past 

spring, we admitted 26 students for the 5
th
 

Monroeville Cohort earlier this fall, and are 
recruiting for the 6

th
 cohort for Fall 2004. We 

continue to attract high quality students for all of 
our Counseling programs.  
      The Dept. was named Outstanding Counselor 
Education Preparation Program by the PCA (see 
opposite column).  We welcome Diane Brocious 
as our new secretary. This edition contains 
informa-tion about continuing education workshops 
and electives scheduled for spring, our new 
graduate assistants, the Spinelli Scholarship 
awardee - Mary Ellen Trenga, and the Counseling 
Student of the Year awarded to Erica Faye.  
     I was recently elected to serve a 3-year term on 
the Executive Council for the American Academy 
of Psychotherapists (AAP). My wife, Debbie, and I 
just returned from an AAP conference in Boston 
and I will be co-facilitating an adventure-based 
workshop at the Nov. 2004 AAP conference in 
Santa Fe, NM. Email me for more information.   

     I plan on teaching an elective 
this May/June focusing on 
“Creating a Private Practice.”   The 
class will meet on Wednesday 
nights at the IUP Monroeville 
Graduate and Professional Center.  
    I hope you enjoy this Newsletter 
edition and stay in touch.   

                Dr. Bob Witchel 
                       

IUP Counseling Department Named 

“Outstanding Counselor Education  

Preparation Program” by the  

Pennsylvania Counseling Association (PCA). 
 

We are proud to share that the IUP Counseling 
Department was recently named the “Outstanding 
Counselor Education Preparation Program” by the 
Pennsylvania Counseling Association (PCA) at its 
35

th
 Annual Conference in State College on Oct. 25, 

2003. Each year, PCA invites nominations from 
Counseling Departments  and makes an award to 
the outstanding professional counseling program in 
the State of Pennsylvania. 
     Dr. John McCarthy, assistant professor of 
counseling, accepted the award on behalf of the 
department. The department submitted a packet of 
materials for judging, which included a rationale for 
the nomination, departmental goals, information from 
an advisory board meeting, a departmental alumni 
newsletter, 2002-2003 faculty publications and 
presentations, a press release regarding a student 
statewide award, a list of new electives, an 
impressive list of faculty scholarly activities, and 
continuing education workshop brochures.  Dr. 
Dandeneau and all of the faculty are very pleased to 
receive this award which indicates acknowledge- 
ment by the PCA of our hard work to develop an 
outstanding counselor preparation program.  
 

Mary Ellen Trenga awarded  

Spinelli Scholarship 
 

Mary Ellen Trenga, a member of the Monroeville 3
rd

 
Cohort received the 2003 Spinelli Scholarship at the 
Monroeville graduation ceremony on May 9, 2003. 
Mary Ellen has worked in the human services and 
mental health fields for the past 25 years. She 
currently works at Mon-Yough Community Services 
in McKeesport. In her current position, Mary Ellen 
supervises a team of Mental Health case managers, 
serving nearly 500 children and adolescents. Mary 
Ellen clearly demonstrates the personal qualities of 
genuineness and compassion that Mrs. Ruth Spinelli 
hoped the scholarship recipient would have.   

Counselor Training Facility for the 21
st

 

Century, Dr. Bob Witchel 
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As many of you recall our on-campus department 
training facility consists of five rooms equipped with 
VHS camcorders, outdated audio equipment, and no 
remote observation capabilities.  This technology 
was developed in the 1970’s, and while it was once 
an effective system, it is rapidly becoming obsolete.   
New technology currently exists to digitize and totally 
revamp our counselor training facility, with the goal to 
move the training of counselors into the 21

st
 century.  

With the development of the facility described below, 
we will have a state-of-the-art, prototypical counselor 
training facility. 

This digitized system fosters a level of video 
analysis that is easy to use, facilitates skill develop-
ment, and enhances individual/group instruction and 
supervision.  There are four main components of the 
digital training facility: 

    The Counseling Lab is the hub of the facility and 
has several functions:  1.) It has a video/audio 
routing system that allows users (students and 
faculty) to select where sessions will be viewed and 
recorded; 2.) It has a camera control unit that allows 
users to remotely and unobtrusively manipulate the 

pan-tilt-zoom functions of 
the cameras housed in the 
interview rooms; 3.) It has 
wireless receivers & head-
phones that allow users to 
access the audio of any 
sessions occurring and 
allows live-supervision, via 
an in ear-feedback (IFB). 

This IFB  allows faculty and students to provide real-
time instruction/feedback while counseling training 
sessions are being conducting – this is a high-tech  
“bug-in-the-ear” system; and 4.) It has the capacity to 
digitally record counseling sessions on the Landros 
(see the section on the Landro Learning Stations) 
and on VHS/DVD equipment. 

Three Landro Learning Stations are also 
housed in the Counseling 
Lab.  The digitized counsel-
ing sessions that are 
recorded to the Landro units 
can then be analyzed and 
coded using a prescribed 
database.  The database is 
developed by faculty and 
geared to the learning 
objectives for the specific course. Students are then 
able to mark and code each response.  These 
marking, called clip marks, once coded can be 
retrieved and searched by the code.  Thus, a student 
or a faculty member could  search  all  of  these  
sessions  for  the  most  

21
st

 Century (con’t) 
 

 
most effective restatements or for all the advanced 
empathic statements. Each Landro Learning Station 
is equipped with a Landro, a monitor, and a headset. 

    Three clinical rooms will be newly outfitted.  
Each room will be equipped with two remote 
controlled pan-tilt-zoom cameras for remote 
recording and observation for 
instruction and supervision.  
There will also be new 
microphones in each room to 
transmit the audio to the 
monitoring and recording 
devices.    Each room will 
additionally have IFB 
capabilities. 

     A designated classroom that currently has a 
computer and video projector will be equipped so 
that faculty will have complete control of the total 
video/audio system from this remote location and as 
such could observe selected sessions as they are 
occurring.  They also will be able to play any session 
that has been archived by the Landro and/or the 
VHS/DVD recorders.  In addition, faculty will be able 
to provide IFB from this classroom. 
      Students are the greatest benefactors of this 
innovative technology.  Here are a few examples of 
how they will benefit.  
 They can do a frame-by-frame analysis of their 

counseling skills; 
 They’ll have the ability to create both an analog 

and a digital record of counseling skill 
performance; 

 They will be able to create digitized clips of 
demonstrated specific counseling skills for 
enhanced faculty-student supervision; 

 It will decrease students’ focus on non-learning 
time-intensive tasks such as session 
transcription; and 

 They can receive remote instruction for live 
supervision both individually and during class 
time. 

 
    As practicing counselors, you are aware of how 
important it is for students to acquire the necessary 
skills to effectively interact with clients. Phase 1 of 
the project will result in the installation of digitized 
supervision equipment and video-editing software as 
described above. However, our dream is also to 
implement Phases 2-5 of this significant project, 
which includes acquiring additional equipment, 
training all of the faculty, infusing the technology into 
the remaining clinical courses, and expanding the 
use of this technology for the clinical instruction in 
the Community Counseling program offered at the 
Monroeville Professional Center.   
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Digital Counselor Training Facility     

Some Background and History               
Dr. Claire Dandeneau & Rachel Miller 

We’d like for you to have some background … At the 
initial meeting of the Department Advisory Board, the 
alumni challenged the department to “think outside 
the box.”  They encouraged us to not simply maintain 
the status quo, but to evolve in ways that would be 
innovative and bring recognition to the department. 
And so it began … While counselor education 
programs have moved forward with respect to the 
training of counselors to use technology with respect 
to their various job roles and functions, programs 
and counselor educators have not moved forward in 
the utilization of digitized technology for the purposes 
of the clinical training of these very counselors.   

In Fall 2000, Dr. Dandeneau chaired an ad hoc 
committee of the College Technology Committee 
whose purpose was to address and plan for the 
emerging technical needs as they relate to those 
departments whose primary function is clinical 
training.  This committee was clear about the need 
for new and improved technology, but we weren’t 
sure that the technology or the products we needed 
even existed.  A College of Education and 
Educational Technology computer technician, Kevin 
Painter, began an exhaustive Internet search for the 
needed technology.  His search was very productive.  
In fact, the technology and products DID exist AND 
the company, IRIS Technology, Inc, that produced 
the technology and products was located in 
Greensburg, PA AND the President and CEO of the 
company, Jerry  Salandro  is  an IUP alumnus who 
completed his master's degree in communications 
within the College of Education and Educational 
Technology.  His company, IRIS Technologies, Inc., 
is a privately held company that develops and 
supports PC-based control hardware and Windows-
based software for the communica-tions industry.  
Mr. Salandro, who founded the company in 1987, 
holds over 20 patent claims for software concepts 
developed for the company. It was after his 
graduation from IUP that he fell in love with and 
found success with media technologies. 

Jerry’s technology successes began in 1979 
when he founded the first one-hour-photo system in 
the United States.  In the early 1980’s he patented a 
popular product that allowed for photos and home 
movies to be transferred to videocassettes.  Out of 
these successes came IRIS technologies Inc., which 
was named because of the functions of the Iris in the 
human eye. IRIS Technologies, Inc. has become 
world renown for its video commander, the leading 
product of IRIS Technologies, Inc. The video 
commander  connects  devices  such  as,  but not  

Background and History (con’t)               
 

limited to VCRs, DVDs, cameras, and CD players.  
Through the use of PC-based hardware and 
windows software, the video commander allows 
people to simply and efficiently communicate with 
one another.  IRIS Technologies produces the 
Videotizer and the Landro that are being 
incorporated into the training facility. The videotizer 
works as a VCR, but without the hassles of tapes.  
The Landro, a product of Jerry’s love for sports, 
allows coaches to record, review, and critique plays 
from not only their own teams, but of the competition 
as well.  The videotizer in the form of a modified 

Landro is the basis of the Landro Learning 

Stations in  the facility. 
     Dr. Dandeneau states “I can’t believe that we 
could find a company that could help us with this 
project and I absolutely never dreamt that we would 
find them in our own backyard and that Mr. Salandro 
is also an IUP alumnus.  It is amazing how all of this 
seems to have come together.  The collaborative 
working relationship that we have developed with 
IRIS is incredible.” To find out more about Jerry or 
IRIS Technologies Inc. visit  www.IRIS.com. 
     In short, the DCTF would not be feasible without 
the innovative, state-of-the-art, easy-to-use products 
of IRIS.  With their assistance, our updated digital 
clinical training facility could easily become an 
innovative, prototypical model for counselor 
education programs, nationally and internationally.  
 

           We need your help! The funds that are 

allocated for this project ONLY provide for the initial 
start-up equipment and limited implementation of the 
DCTF.   We are presently in the process of seeking 
other funding sources to help us add additional 
cameras, DVDs, VCRs, and Landro Learning 
Stations.   Our goal is to make the facility totally 
operational by January 2005.   

 

     Help us reach our goal. In addition to seeking 

grants and foundation funding, we are reaching out 
to our alumni for help. On page seven of this 
Newsletter there is a form you can complete to make 
a gift to the IUP Foundation to support the Digital 

Counselor Training Facility. Thanks!!   

 

Dr. Spinelli Memorial Fund 

 
If alumni wish to contribute to the Dr. Spinelli 
scholarship fund, they can contact the Annual Fund 
at (724) 357-5555 or write to the Office of Annual 
Giving, 313 Sutton Hall, IUP, Indiana, PA 15705. The 
annual award is $400 and is given to a current 
counseling student.   

Dr. Bob Witchel Recipient of College 

Leadership Award 
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Dr. Bob Witchel was recognized by the College, and 
Dean John Butzow, for his extensive efforts to 
develop the community counseling program in the 
Pittsburgh area. In fact, Dr. Witchel was the prime 
initiator of our Monroeville program.  The work that 
he did to facilitate the development of this alternative 

delivery site was 
substantial and 
laborious.       The 
success of this 
program has been 
incredible.  Since its 
inception in January 
2000, we have 
admitted five cohort 

groups of 25-28 students adding approximately 125 
students to the department's total enrollment.  The 
program now operates three cohorts at one time at 
varying stages of program completion and admits a 
new cohort every Fall semester.  We have already 
graduated two cohorts and are now in the midst of 
recruiting for the 6

th
 cohort for Fall 2004 – the most 

recent Open Houses drew 35+ potential students.  It 
is noteworthy to mention that since we started the 
program in Monroeville, Dr. Witchel has success-
fully worked with 3 different Continuing Education 
Director’s of off-campus programs. Due to his efforts 
the sustainability of the program was self-evident 
and the department was able to move the program 
from “experimental” to permanent status and hired 
2.5 new faculty through Continuing Education to 
support the program. 

We are all proud of Dr. Witchel's accomplish-
ments and thank him for dedication to our depart-
ment and, especially the Monroeville Community 
Counseling program. 

 

 

Our Department on the Web 
 

Dr. Witchel and his GA, Rachel Miller, maintain the 
department website on the Internet. It is located at 

http://www.iup.edu/ce The website has had over 
22,000 hits since its inception. If you have any 
feedback or suggestions feel free to email us.   

 

This Newsletter is on the Web 
 

You can view this newsletter and previous issues of 
our newsletter on the Web, as well as link to other 
sites identified in the Newsletter. This issue is located 
at: 

www.iup.edu/ce/Newsletters/newsletterF03.shtm 

2
nd

  Monroeville Cohort Graduation 
 

 

2
nd

 Monroeville Cohort Graduates join                   
Drs. Dandeneau, Witchel, McCarthy, Guth, and Utay 

for a graduation picture 

Seventeen students from the 2
nd

 Cohort graduated 
on May 9, 2003.  The ceremony was held at Boyce 
Campus of CCAC and was attended by faculty and 
over 75 family and friends of cohort members. Each 
graduate expressed appreciations to each other, 
family, faculty and others, resulting in a very special 
evening.  In the words of one graduate - “The 
appreciation I have for the counseling department is 
tremendous. I am confident that the education I have 
received will lead to a lifetime of triumphs. Thanks to 
all of the faculty who shared their stories and life 
lessons.”  We wish these  alumni well on their 
continued journey! 

Welcome to Diane Brocious 

We are happy to welcome 
our new Secretary, Diane 
Brocious.  Diane has been 
employed by IUP since 
1981.  She began at the 
Armstrong Campus in 
Kittanning and worked there 
for 19 years.  Since then 
she has also worked in the 
School of Continuing Education and the Economics 
Department.  In May 2003, she started her current 
position as secretary for the Counseling, Adult and 
Community Education, and Student Affairs in Higher 
Education departments. 
    In her spare time Diane enjoys scrap booking, 
cooking, shopping, and spending time with her 
family.  She resides in Fairmount City with her 
husband, Rick and their children Amber and Cory.  
Once again, the department extends a warm 
welcome to Diane! 

Welcome 2003-2004 Grad. Assistants! 
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Erin-Caitlin Rinker: Erin is from Bucks County, PA, 
a suburb of Philadelphia.  Graduating in May 2003 
with a BA in Psychology and a minor in Educational 
and School Psychology, Erin is now attending IUP 
for Secondary School Counseling. Erin has always 
loved to sing and act since she was a child.  She 
also loves to travel. In fact, she recently fulfilled a 
dream in August, which was to travel to Ireland 
(she’s very Irish!).  It was a graduation gift from her 
mom and they spent 12 wonderful days touring 
Ireland. Erin is Dr. Worzbyt’s G.A. 
  
Megan C. Kojsza: Megan graduated from IUP with 
a B.A. in Journalism and Religious Studies.  Cur-
rently she is in the Community Counseling Program.  
She is advisor to Spirit of the Oak, a student religious 
organization and she is a representative on the 
interfaith council and edits their Spiritual Side of Life 
column in the Penn. Megan’s interests include 
Women’s issues, career counseling and spirituality.   
She also enjoys writing poetry. Megan is Drs. Utay 
and Marshak’s G.A. 
                         

Katie Smith: Katie graduated from Loyola College in 
Maryland in 1994 with a B.A. in Psychology.  Before 
moving to PA a little over a year ago, she lived in 
Tucson, Arizona for five years.  She enjoys camping, 
reading, sewing, rock climbing, and spending time 
with her family, which includes her husband, baby, 
two dogs and a cat. Katie is Dr. Fontaine’s G.A. 
 

Courtney Griswold: Courtney graduated from 
Lycoming College with a BA in Psychology in Jan. 
2002.  She is in the Elementary Counseling track in 
Currently, she is working with Dr. McCarthy 
researching adolescent depression and she co-
presented at PSCA, held at Slippery Rock University 
in Nov.  Courtney is excited to be working with 
children of military families who are dealing with 
issues such as parental deployment.  Next April, she 
will be presenting on this topic with Dr. Rishel at the 
PSCA Penn State Conference.  Courtney will be 
graduating this May and will be getting married in 
June.  She plans to move to Camp Lejeune, NC 
where she hopes to begin her career in either the 
Department of Defense School on base or at a 
surrounding public school.  
 

Kristin Grosz: Kristin graduated from University of 
Pittsburgh at Johnston with a B.S. in Psychology.  
Currently she is taking classes at IUP with the hopes 
of one day working with the elderly.  Kristin likes to 
read, loves interior decorating, and baseball 
(especially the Braves!). She is Dr. Rishel’s G.A.  

Welcome 2003-2004 Grad. Assistants! 
 

Erica Ruediger: Erica graduated from West Virginia 
University with a B.A. in Psychology.  Her interests 

include photography, reading, hiking, fishing, 
camping, travel, exercise, and martial arts.  She is 
always looking for new interests or hobbies. Erica is 
Dr. L’Amoreaux’s G.A. 
 

Lee Anne Turney: Lee Anne graduated from IUP 
with a bachelor’s degree in psychology.  She 
currently is enrolled in the secondary school 
counseling track.  Lee Anne’s interests include 
human sexuality and evolutionary psychology. She is 
working with Dr. Guth as her G.A. 
 

Rachel Miller: Rachel graduated from Clarion 
University with a B.S. in Psychology.  She plans to 
move to North Carolina after she graduates in 2005.  
Currently she is planning her 2004 wedding.  
Rachel’s interests include reading (especially about 
forensics and true crimes) and skiing. She is a 
member of cohort 5 in Monroeville and is Dr. 
Witchel’s G.A.  
 

Erica Faye, M.Ed. 

Named 2002-2003 Student of the Year 
 
Congratulations to Erica 
Faye who received the 
2002-2003 Outstanding 
Student Award. The 
Award is earned by a 
student demonstrating 
professional service, 
volunteer work, and 
who has shown a 
commitment to the 
counseling profession through memberships in 
professional organizations. Additionally, the recipient 
must have achieved and maintained noteworthy 
scholarship. Erica significantly performed in all areas 
related to the Award. 
     While at IUP, Erica made presentations at two 
PSCA conferences - "Religion in the Guidance 
Office" and, "The Special Education Debate."  She 
served as president of CESA. Erica was a Graduate 
Assistant for two years, and worked with Drs. 
Fontaine and Dandeneau. Erica also worked with 
autistic children at a day camp, while maintaining a 
4.0 grade point average. She received a Graduate 
Merit Scholarship upon entering the program. Erica 
graduated in May 2003 and is presently working as a 
guidance counselor at Indiana Middle School. We 
are very proud of Erica and know she will continue to 
make significant contributions in her role as a 
guidance counseling professional.  

Spring 2004 Workshop 
 

The IUP Counseling Department is sponsoring 
internationally renowned Robert Brooks as its Spring 
Workshop presenter on April 27, 2004, 8:30 am – 
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4:00 pm, in the Eberly Hall auditorium on the IUP 
campus.  Dr. Brooks is on the Harvard Medical 
School faculty and served as Director of Psychology 
at Boston’s McLean Hospital, a private psychiatric 
hospital.  He will be speaking on “Working with 
Angry, Resistant Youth: Strategies for Fostering 
Motivation, Self-Discipline, and Resilience.”   
     Dr. Brooks has lectured nationally and interna-
tionally to audiences of parents, educators, mental 
health professionals, and business people on topics 
pertaining to motivation, resilience, self-esteem, 
family relationships, the qualities of effective leaders, 
and balancing our personal and professional lives.  
     Dr. Brooks has a part-time private practice in 
which he sees children, adolescents, adults, and 
families and has appeared regularly on television 
shows in the Boston area and on national cable tele-
vision. He completed a videotape and education-al 
guide for PBS titled “Look What You’ve Done! 
Stories of Hope and Resilience” focusing on self-
esteem and resilience in children with special needs.  
He also participated in the production of two video-
tapes (Sunburst Communications) on the parenting 
of children with learning and attentional problems 
and on developing responsibility in children.  
     He has written two books,  “So That's How I Was 
Born!” (Simon & Schuster) and “The Self-Esteem 
Teacher” (Treehaus Communications).  He has co-
authored “A Pediatric Approach to Learning 
Disorders” (Wiley); “Raising Resilient Children” 
(Contemporary Books/McGraw-Hill); “Nurturing 
Resilience in Our Children: Answers to the Most 
Important Parenting Questions” (Contemporary 
Press/McGraw-Hill); and “Seven Steps to Help Your 
Child Worry Less” (Specialty Press).  He and Dr. 
Sam Goldstein prepared a parenting video and 
curriculum about resilience (Brookes Publishing). 
They have also completed a documentary “Tough 
Times/Resilient Kids” that was a finalist in the 23rd 
Annual Telly Awards.  His newest book, written with 
Dr. Kristy Hagar, is entitled “The Power of 
Resilience” and has just been released.  
      Dr. Brooks received a Gubernatorial Award for 
Distinguished Public Service for his work with the 
Governor's Alliance Against Drugs in Massachu-
setts. In addition, Dr. Brooks has served as a 
consultant to “Sesame Street Parents Magazine.”  
    Registration information is available by calling the 
IUP School of Continuing Education at either 1-800-
845-0131 (1-800-640-7421 after mid-December) or 
724-357-2227. 

Wellness & Gestalt Therapy Electives 

Spring 2004 in Monroeville  
 

This spring, Dr. Rishel will be teaching “Wellness-
based Counseling (COUN 681; 502) on Thursdays 
(7:20 – 9:50 PM) in Monroeville. This class explores 
wellness-based counseling theories that help indivi-

duals develop a greater capacity to live more pro-
ductive and satisfying lives. In wellness counseling, 
client and counselor work together to build on 
existing strengths and find solutions to problems, 
step-by-step. Counselors’ unique professional 
identity in the helping professions will also be 
explored. 
      Dr. Witchel will be teaching an elective in Gestalt 
therapy (COUN 681, 503). Gestalt therapy is a 
dynamic approach to self-discovery and personal 
development, with a primary focus on “awareness” of 
present experience, and “self-responsibility.” We will 
cover theoretical origins and development of Gestalt 
Therapy, present and practice therapeutic strategies, 
and explore a wide range of applications of Gestalt 
including, working with individuals, groups, children, 
couples, families, and persons having substance 
abuse or mental health diagnoses.   
     If you are interested in enrolling in  these courses, 
contact the Department at 724-357-2306.  

 

Faculty Presentations 
The following presentations were made by Faculty 
and students at the Western Regional PA School 
Counselors Association conference at Slippery Rock 
University on November 7, 2003: 
 

Dr. John McCarthy:  Dr. McCarthy and graduate 
student, Courtney Griswold, presented "Adolescent 
Depression: Lessons from the Recent Literature." 
 

Dr. Utay:  Dr. Joe Utay and Megan Kojsza, graduate 
assistant, conducted a workshop on Advanced 
Guided Imagery: A 20-Step Process Explained & 
Experienced. Megan described research supporting 
this approach. Dr. Utay provided experiential learning 
of a 20-step combined process.  
 
Faculty have implemented, under the coordination of 
Dr. Joe Utay, a series of monthly professional 
development presentations at Department faculty 
meetings. This fall, presentations have been made by: 

Dr Witchel on Working with Trauma; Dr. Rishel on 

Wellness-based Counseling, and Dr. McCarthy on 
Adolescent Depression.   
 
A more comprehensive review of faculty scholarly 
activities will be included in the spring 2004 
Newsletter. 

Looking For a New Job? 
 

     The Counseling Department often receives 
requests from employers (both schools and 
community agencies) for immediate openings in their 
organizations.  We help qualified graduates who are 
looking for their first place of employment link up with 
agencies and schools who have vacancies. If you are 
looking for your first job, please contact Dr. Fontaine 
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at (724) 357-7593 or email her at: fontaine@iup.edu. 
An “employment form” will be mailed to you. These 
forms will be used to identify qualified individuals 
(e.g., whether you will consider a temporary position, 
geographic areas you will consider, etc.) to refer to 
openings.  Please note that this service is only for 
individuals looking for their first job after graduation in 
the school or mental health counseling fields.  The 
IUP Career Services is available for others by calling 
(724) 357-2235 or by email: career_services@iup.edu   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Alumni Updates 
 

Thanks to all of you who responded to our Spring 
Newsletter.  We are always pleased to hear from 

alumni. See the back of this page for a feedback form 
to return to us.  
 

1992 Pam (Penrod-Hartman) Kampfer,  
Middle School Counselor in the Great Falls  
Public School District. 
 

1993 Yih-Jiun (Jean) Shen, Assistant Professor   
at Texas Tech University. 

 

2001 Chance J. Petro,   
Therapist at Cambria County Mental Health 
Center. 
 

 

Faculty email addresses 
Dr. Dandeneau:  Cdanden@iup.edu 
Dr. Fontaine:  Fontaine@iup.edu 
Dr. Guth:  Lguth@iup.edu 
Dr. L'Amoreaux:  Nlamoro@iup.edu 
Dr. Marshak:  Lmarshak@iup.edu 
Dr. McCarthy:  Jmccarth@iup.edu 
Dr. Rishel:  Rrishel@iup.edu 
Dr. Utay:           Joe@totallearningcenter.com 
Dr. Witchel:  Bwitchel@iup.edu    
 

Your gift to support the Counseling Department makes possible the purchase of resources essential to the Digital 

Training Facility as well as other Department of Counseling needs. For Further information contact Dr. Claire 

Dandeneau at (724) 357-4534 or email at cdanden@iup.edu, or the Department of Counseling at (724) 357-2306. 

The Foundation for IUP is a 501(c) 3 organization. Gifts to the Foundation for IUP are tax deductible.   
 

Please accept my gift of: $ ________ 
□ I would like my gift to go directly towards the Digital Training Facility (i.e., cameras, DVDs, VCRs, and 

Landro Learning Stations)  
 □ I would like my gift to be used for general Counseling Department needs. 
 

Enclosed is: 
 □ Payment in full by check 
 □ Partial Payment by check:  Amount enclosed: $ ________ 

      Please send reminder for the balance  □ Quarterly □ Semi annually 
Or, please charge this gift to my Credit Card (complete information below) 
  □ Visa  □ MasterCard  □ American Express  Account #____________________Expiration date:_______  
 

Your signature:____________________________________________ 
 

If your employer, or your spouse’s, will match gifts to colleges and universities like IUP, please remember to enclose 

the company’s matching gift form. 

 

Please make your check payable to “Foundation for IUP” and mail it along with this form  to: 

Office of Annual Giving, 310 Sutton Hall, 1011 South Drive, Indiana, PA 15705. 
 

THANK YOU!  We appreciate your gift to the Counseling Department.   

IUP Counseling Department 

Alumni Newsletter, 

Published semi-annually by the 

Counseling Department 

Editor: Dr. Robert Witchel 

Graduate Assistant:  Rachel Miller 
 

mailto:career_services@grove.iup.edu
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We want to know what our alumni are doing – professional activities, publications, presentations, 
current employment positions and so forth.  We want to update our mailing list, and obtain e-mail 
addresses. We are interested in knowing about employment and internship opportunities for our 
current students.  Please return this form (add additional sheet if needed):  
 
 

Name _________________________________ Year of Graduation _____   Degree______  
Address 
____________________________________________________________________  
Home phone ______________________ Work phone________________________ 
 
Email_____________________________ 

 
Place of Employment _______________________________ Job Title ________________ 
 

Publications ______________________________________________________________ 

Presentations_____________________________________________________________ 

Other news_______________________________________________________________ 
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